
 

 

 

 

 

 

Warsaw, 2016-12-20 

 

 

BWVL Director General 

Christian Labrot 

 

 

 

Dear Mr Labrot, 

 

We at ZMPD, The Polish Association of Road Transport Carriers, including our member 

companies, Statutory Authorities and employees, are very shocked and saddened to hear about 

the terrible attack on the 19 th of December in Berlin, where a man ploughed a lorry into 

a Christmas market. We still cannot believe that such a crime could have happened and the 

innocent people, getting ready in a merry atmosphere for the holidays, were killed 

and wounded. We are sorry also that a truck with Polish plates became a tool for the crime.    

 

We would like to support you with our thoughts and prayers, we are with all our heart with the 

inhabitants of berlin and all the nation of Germany.  

 

With deepest condolences 

 

Jan Buczek                                                                                                      

 

 
 

 

ZMPD  President                                                                                    


